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MIAA Lingap Kapwa Task Force 

 

On November 15, 2024, Office Order No. 208 was signed and approved, creating 

the MIAA Lingap Kapwa Task Force. 

Under this order, the Task Force was tasked to take lead for MIAA’s Corporate 

Social Responsibility (CSR) initiatives. These initiatives will be carried out through 

various activities, including disaster response, recovery, and rehabilitation programs, 

as well as medical and social services programs. The task force will take a leading 

role in organizing donation drives which may include distribution of food packs, and 

the provision of other essential supplies to affected areas and communities during 

disasters and calamities. 

The Task Force will also be responsible for crafting policies that will strengthen the 

Authority's CSR efforts. This may include seeking partnerships with other 

government agencies or non-governmental organizations (NGOs) that have similar 

projects or causes. 
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List of Activities 

 

1. Outreach Program at Isla Puting Bato, Manila City. 

On November 28, 2024, the MIAA Lingap Kapwa Task Force extended support to 

families affected by a devastating fire that struck Isla Putting Bato in Manila on 

November 24, 2024. The fire tragically left over 2,000 families displaced, losing their 

homes and belongings. Through the MIAA Lingap Kapwa Task Force fire victims 

received 50 boxes of used clothes, bags, shoes, slippers, toys, and toiletries.  
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2. Donation drive for Kagalingan Karunungan Kontra Kahirapan (4K), 

Inc. NGO. 

On December 18, 2024, the MIAA Lingap Kapwa Task Force handed over a 

donation to Kagalingan Karunungan Kontra Kahirapan (4K) Inc., a dedicated NGO 

serving the community in Barangay Vitalez. The donation consisted of 51 boxes 

filled with assorted items, including used clothes, shoes, pillows, jackets, blankets, as 

well as 10 cranes and 1 wheelchair. These essential items were provided to support 

the indigent members of the community, particularly those suffering from illness, 

children, and persons with disabilities (PWDs). 

The MIAA Lingap Kapwa Task Force is honored to assist 4K Inc. in their tireless 

efforts to uplift and support the most vulnerable individuals in the community, 

offering them relief and hope during difficult times. 

 


